Editor-in-Chief
[bookmark: _GoBack]Acta Medica Portuguesa

Date: 9th September 2016

Dear Editor-in-Chief, 

Re: Submission of article titled ‘A Retrospective Analysis of the Real-Life Utilization of Ranibizumab in Patients With Wet Age-Related Macular Degeneration (wAMD) From Portugal’

On behalf of all authors, I would like to submit the above titled paper for consideration in Acta Medica Portuguesa. This is an interesting paper that reports the real-life outcomes with ranibizumab in a Portugese population with wet age-related macular degeneration. The situation shows how clinic saturation in Portugal may result in under-treatment and poor outcomes. The paper is unique in that it also monitored use of diagnostic tests in relation to outcomes during the study, which few (if any) other observational studies of this nature have done. 

Physicians reading this paper may find it useful to note that despite an initial decrease in subretinal fluid, there was a marked increase in physician-reported cases of subretinal fluid from 29.2% in year 1 to 39.4% in year 2. Physician-reported geographic atrophy on optical coherence tomography was documented in 7.1% of patients at diagnosis, 14.1% of patients at year 1, and 20.6% of patients at year 2. Although the follow-up numbers may be small for some of these measures – these clearly show the anatomical problems associated with under-dosing, and the areas that may be most useful to more closely monitor in real-life.

All authors concur with the submission, and the paper is not under consideration anywhere else.

Many thanks for your interest,

Yours sincerely,


Rufino Silva
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